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“The work of IICA 

and the USCO in 

supporting CCLAC 

countries is of 
utmost importance 

to improving food 

safety systems. 
Strengthening the 

technical capacities 

of these nations 

helps to create a 

more robust and 

equitable food 

safety system that 

ultimately benefits 

consumers, 
producers, and the 

global food supply 

chain.” 

Enhancing Food Safety Through Science Based 
Standards and International Collaboration in 

Latin America and the Caribbean 
Co-Authored by Ana Marisa Cordero Peña, Inter-American Institute for 

Cooperation on Agriculture, and the U.S. Codex Office 

Food safety is a critical component of consumer health, international food trade, and 

economic stability, particularly in regions like Latin America and the Caribbean (LAC). For 
more than fifteen years, the Inter-American Institute for Cooperation on Agriculture (IICA) 
and the U.S. Codex Office (USCO) have worked together to promote science- and risk-
based food safety standards through support for the active participation of delegates 

from LAC countries in Codex. 

With the support of the U.S. Codex Office, the IICA Handbook of Good Practices of 
Participation in Codex Alimentarius meetings was updated in 2021, and a virtual training 

on the Codex Alimentarius Procedural Manual was launched on IICA’s e-learning 

platform. During the COVID-19 pandemic, IICA also provided support to the CCLAC 

Regional Coordinator and Codex Secretariat to organize and facilitate virtual meetings 

with simultaneous interpretation, ensuring continued participation of Members in these 

critical meetings. 

Through the USCO and IICA partnership, more than 15 virtual Codex colloquia were 

organized in 2023 and 2024, with participation of experts representing countries from 

LAC, Africa, and the United States. These colloquia facilitate dialogue around regional 
interests and development of common positions on priority topics in Codex Committees. 
In 2024, colleagues from Near East countries joined this collaborative forum, increasing 

possibilities to identify further opportunities for regional coordination and harmonization. 
Since the COVID-19 pandemic, more than 100 delegates have received support from IICA 

and the USCO to attend 20 physical Codex meetings, including the Codex Alimentarius 

Commission. This has been an excellent opportunity for LAC delegates to participate in 

the development, approval, and adoption of Codex standards, also serving to amplify the 

region’s voice. 

The work of IICA and the USCO in supporting CCLAC countries is of utmost importance 

to improving food safety systems. Strengthening the technical capacities of these 

nations helps to create a more robust and equitable food safety system that ultimately 

benefits consumers, producers, and the global food supply chain. 

By promoting science-based standards and facilitating active participation in Codex 

Alimentarius deliberations, LAC countries are ensuring that food safety regulations are 

aligned with international best practices. This not only protects consumer health in our 
region, but also enhances the economic stability of LAC countries by ensuring that our 
agrifood products meet global standards, thereby facilitating the fair trade of safe food. 




